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UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

SENATE

Wednesday 24 April 2013
2pm–5pm
MINUTES
(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Professor Anthony Forster, Vice-Chancellor



	Present
	Dr Arnold, Dr Bailey, Mr Barnard, Mr Bentley, Mr Bolton, Professor Busfield, Mr Butler, Dr Carmel, Professor Carrabine, Dr Cornes, Dr Cox, Professor Fasli, Professor Francesconi, Professor Gilbert, Professor Henson, Professor Jackson,  Mrs Kegerreis, Dr Krikler, Mr Kukaswadia, Professor Laurie, Professor Lichtenstein, Professor Lucas, Dr Luther, Mr McAuliffe, Professor Manson, Professor Martin, Mr McAuliffe, Mr Murphy, Dr Nocker, Professor Orbell, Dr Penman, Dr Pevalin, Professor Plümper, Professor Pretty, Professor Raines, Dr Rakow, Mr Reily, Dr Robinson, Professor Rubin, Professor Russo, Dr Saker, Professor Sanders, Dr Sangwine, Professor Sanders, Professor South, Mr Stevens, Dr Wade, Dr Wood, Dr Woollard, Professor Wright

	
	

	Apologies
	Dr Cox, Professor Rubin, Dr Salhi, Dr Sepulveda, Professor Sherer

	
	

	Secretary
	Registrar and Secretary

	
	

	In attendance
	Mrs Endean, Ms Griffin, Dr Harrison, Mr Keeble, Ms Potter, Ms Seabrook, Mr Stock, Dr Virdee

	
	

	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	

	
	

	Noted
	The Vice-Chancellor made the following announcements:
· Elections to Senate would be held during the summer term in accordance with Ordinance 17 to fill six vacancies. There would also be elections to fill vacancies on the Senate Agenda Group, the members of which also represented Senate on Council.
· The recommendation to Council regarding the appointment of the Head of Department of Language & Linguistics had been inadvertently omitted from the Formal Business paper (paper S/13/27). Senate members approved the recommendation that Professor Roger Hawkins be appointed as Head of the Department of Language & Linguistics for the period 1/8/13 to 31/7/16.
· That Ms Lorna McGregor was Acting Director of the Human Rights Centre until formal approval by Senate and Council and that Senate was being asked to recommend to Council that Ms McGregor be appointed Director (as opposed to Acting Director) of the Human Rights Centre for the period indicated in the Formal Business paper (paper S/13/27).

	 95/13
 96/13

97/13

	MINUTES
	

	
	

	Approved
	The minutes of the meeting held on 23 January 2013.
	98/13

	
	
	

	BUSINESS TAKEN WITHOUT DISCUSSION
	

	
	

	Approved
	Without discussion, those items not already starred on the agenda or indicated in advance of the meeting in accordance with Standing Orders, para 5.

	99/13

	Noted

	No additional items were starred for discussion.
	100/13

	FORMAL BUSINESS (S/13/27)
	

	

	Appointment of the Director of the Human Rights Centre 
 

	Recommended to Council
	

	
	
	

	
	that Ms Lorna McGregor be appointed as Director of the Human Rights Centre for the following period:

1/5/13 to 30/4/16 (with a review in May 2014)


	101/13

	Appointment of the Interim Director of the Centre for Interdisciplinary Studies in the Humanities 

	

	Recommended to Council

	

	
	that Dr Caspar Pearson be appointed as Interim Director of the Centre for Interdisciplinary Studies in the Humanities for the following period:

1/5/13 to 31/7/13

	102/13

	Re-appointment of Head of Department 


	

	Recommended to Council

	

	
	that Professor Sheina Orbell be re-appointed as Head of the Department of Psychology for the period indicated:

1/8/13 to 31/12/13


	103/13

	Appointment of Heads of Department


	Recommended to Council


	
	that the following be appointed as Head of Department for the periods indicated:

Professor Geoff Ward                     Department of Psychology

                                                        1/1/14 to 31/7/16

Dr Sean Nixon                                Department of Sociology

                                                        1/8/13 to 31/7/16

Professor Roger Hawkins               Department of Language & Linguistics

                                                        1/8/13 to 31/7/16

	104/13

105/13

106/13

	MATTERS ARISING



	Noted
	
	

	
	
	

	VICE CHANCELLOR’S REPORT AND ORAL BRIEFING (S/13/28)
	

	
	

	Received
	The Vice-Chancellor’s written report to Senate.
	107/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	Professor Jules Pretty (Deputy Vice-Chancellor) provided an update on the latest admissions position, noting that, although it was possible that the number of applications would be the highest ever, the focus now had to be on confirmation. The next key date in the admissions cycle was 9 May 2013, when applicants would confirm their choices.  
In subsequent discussion, Senate members raised the attendance recording pilot that had taken place during the Autumn term 2012, the membership of the Review Group that had been established to develop a new business plan for the Human Rights Centre and an update on the review of the Office for International Affairs.


	108/13
109/13

	INTERIM REPORT FROM THE WORKING PARTY ON THE REVIEW OF THE EFFECTIVENESS OF SENATE (S/13/29)
	

	Received
	The interim report from the Working Party on the Review of the Effectiveness of Senate, which set out the work to date in preparing recommendations for a revised Senate sub-committee structure.

	110/13

	Noted
	Professor Jane Wright (Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Academic Standards and Chair of the Working Party) highlighted the three principles underpinning the proposed new structure: (i) ensuring clarity of authority and responsibility; (ii) supporting innovation and agility; and (iii) maximising efficiency. In summarizing the draft proposals, Professor Wright  pointed to the following:

· The need to establish a single route for sub-committees to Senate to replace the existing binary approach;
· The role of the proposed new Student Experience Sub-Committee in providing a bridge between academic decision-making structures and the Professional Services;
· The proposed increase in the number of meetings for Senate sub-committees to maximise responsiveness and agility while safeguarding effective scrutiny;

· That Senate would retain ultimate responsibility under the proposed new structure but would delegate authority to its sub-committees; and

· The proposal to appoint a member of Senate to the proposed Academic Quality and Standards Sub-Committee (AQSS) in order to establish and strengthen the links between AQSS and Senate.
Senate members endorsed the principles in the paper and the general direction of travel. The proposals would now be subject to a University-wide consultation process before the Working Party’s final recommendations being submitted to Senate in June 2013.  


	111/13
112/13

113/13

114/13

115/13

116/13

117/13

	ART HISTORY REVIEW GROUP (S/13/30)

	

	Received
	The report from the Art History Review Group, which had been established by Senate in January 2013 to consider undergraduate degree programmes in Art History.
Professor Jules Pretty, who chaired the Review Group, thanked all those involved for their contributions and hard work and confirmed that the recommendations contained in the report had unanimous support from the Review Group members. He reiterated the principal recommendations that the academic vision for the Art History single honours was appropriate, that the course did not need to be discontinued and that recruitment would open for 2014 entry. He confirmed that progress on achievement of the student number targets set out in the report for the period up until 2016-17 would be monitored and a further review undertaken if the student numbers could not be delivered. 
Senate members commended the report and expressed support for the recommendations. During subsequent discussion, the following issues were covered:
· The proposals were designed to ensure that a sound footing was secured for Art History before a growth in staff FTE was considered. The establishment of high quality undergraduate provision was viewed as the best route to financial sustainability for the discipline over the longer term.

· The external feedback had been overwhelming in demonstrating the standing of Art History at Essex and the review had provided an opportunity to seek practical support for Art History students from this group. 
· Work would now be undertaken to counter any perceptions that Art History was being closed at Essex. The review had provided an opportunity to develop a new and distinctive single honours undergraduate programme. Working with the School of Philosophy and Art History, colleagues in the Professional Services would play an important role in leading and supporting the marketing of the new programme. 

· Analysis of provision at other institutions had shown that the physical location of an institution was an important factor in the success of Art History programmes. The establishment of associations with galleries, offering study trips and developing employability initiatives were key to success.

	118/13
119/13

120/13

121/13

122/13

123/13

124/13

	Resolved

Noted
	The recommendations set out in paper S/13/30 be approved including the new academic vision for the Art History single honours undergraduate degree programme and, in the light of this, that the programme would not be discontinued. 
The targets in the Recovery Plan 2016-17 were a significant feature of the Plan, that they would be reviewed regularly and if the Plan was not delivered then the issue of undergraduate Art History provision would need to be revisited. 


	125/13
126/13

	DRAFT UNIVERSITY STRATEGIC PLAN  (S/13/31)

	
	
	

	Received
	The revised version of the draft University Strategic Plan following the consultation process undertaken during the Spring Term 2013.
	127/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Vice-Chancellor highlighted the important contributions to the development of the Strategic Plan that had resulted from the consultation events he had led, which had included open meetings across all campuses and meetings with Departments and Schools, and the comments submitted online. The final version of the Plan would be submitted to Senate at its meeting on 26 June 2013. 
	128/13

	
	
	

	PROPOSED CHANGES TO THE PROBATIONARY ARRANGEMENTS FOR ACADEMIC STAFF (S/13/33)

	
	
	

	Received
	A report from Professor Jules Pretty regarding proposed changes to the probationary arrangements for academic staff from 2013-14 onwards. 
	129/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	Professor Pretty outlined the key elements of the proposed changes, which included the establishment of a probationary agreement for each new member of academic staff and new guidance for staff setting out minimum expectations. 
Senate members discussed whether it was appropriate to introduce a requirement for early permanency applications to be possible only where it could be demonstrated that Fellowship of the Higher Education Academy (HEA) had been achieved. Concern was expressed about the impact this may have on ‘poachable’ research staff. Senate acknowledged the importance of retaining excellent researchers and agreed that specific action could be taken if necessary to ensure staff in such a position were not lost. Senate also noted the University’s strong commitment to parity between research and education. It was agreed that the requirement for Fellowship of the HEA would be retained but the following text would added to paragraph 3.3 to cover exceptional circumstances:
“In exceptional circumstances, early permanency may be granted before FHEA status has been confirmed, subject to approval by the Vice-Chancellor.”
Senate members noted that the guidance established as part of the new arrangements was designed to set minimum requirements and Departments and Schools would be permitted to agree stricter requirements with individual staff as appropriate, which would be recorded in the individual probationary agreement. Regarding research output, it was agreed that the following additional text would be added to paragraph seven of the guidance:
“Specific requirements will be set out in your probationary agreement.”
There was also discussion about the requirements set out in the guidance in relation to the quality of research output for probationers. It was agreed that paragraph seven of the guidance should be amended as follows to strengthen the requirements:

“Your research outputs are required to be at least at 2* level with some at least two items at 3* / 4* level within 3 years, ensuring your research is recognised internationally in terms of originality, significance and rigour.”
	130/13
131/13

132/13

133/13



	
	 
	

	Resolved
	That the recommendations set out in paper S/13/33 be approved and recommended to Council for approval, subject to the amendments agreed above. 
	134/13

	
	
	

	UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT RETENTION, PROGRESSION AND SUCCESS (S/13/32)

	

	Received
	A report prepared by Professor Jane Wright and Ms Katie Rakow setting out the work undertaken to understand student patterns of retention, progression and attainment.
Professor Wright stated that the report (i) provided analysis for the last five years on why students leave without completing their studies, and (ii) outlined a set of evidence–based recommendations covering actions that should be taken at departmental and University level in order to promote retention and success. In particular, Professor Wright noted the analysis around ethnicity, which, despite showing that Essex was in line with the institutions across the higher education sector, she stated could not be ignored and required action. She highlighted the recommendation to establish a Task & Finish Group to consider the matter.
Senate members commended the report and the analysis. During subsequent discussion, the following was noted:

· It was often not possible for academic staff to be aware of obstacles in a student’s personal life that may impact on retention and/or success.
· Where a student was struggling in one particular discipline, it should be possible to offer the opportunity for him/her to move to an alternative degree programme.
· Managing expectations at the outset was an important part of supporting student retention.
· It was important to ensure undergraduate students were aware of the impact of the first year of study and the implications of the marks achieved in that year.
· Clarity was required for students regarding attendance at Welcome Week events, the extent to which attendance was mandatory and how important information disseminated at these events would be provided to students who did not or could not attend.
· Katie Rakow would work with Departments and Schools as appropriate to consider the analysis of data relating to the Southend campus.      
	135/13
136/13

137/13

138/13

139/13

140/13

141/13

142/13

143/13

	
	
	

	Resolved
	That the recommendations set out in paper S/13/32 be approved for action, subject to the inclusion of an additional action around establishing mechanisms to enable Departments and Schools to offer opportunities for students to move to alternative degree programmes where appropriate. 


	144/13

	FINANCIAL STRATEGY (ORAL PRESENTATION)


	Noted
	Mr Andrew Keeble (Director of Finance) set out the University’s financial position, covering the surplus target set by Council, the overall position on loan and debt repayment and the emerging financial strategy. It was noted that, income would increase as loan repayments started to reduce over the next five years and a full complement of students were paying the new fee. He noted that there were modest plans for capital expenditure in 2014-15 but a major programme of refurbishment for the Colchester campus would begin in the subsequent period. The new degree programmes under development and recently established would support the achievement of additional student numbers but since the focus had been on the 2013-14 academic year these had not yet been included in the budget forecast beyond next academic year. 
	145/13

	
	
	

	APPOINTMENT OF THE UNIVERSITY’S CHANCELLOR (S/13/34)



	Received
	A report prepared Mr Bryn Morris (Registrar and Secretary) regarding the arrangements governing the appointment of the University’s Chancellor. 
	146/13

	
	 
	

	Noted

Resolved
	Mr Morris set out inconsistencies that had come to light in relation to the appointment of the current Chancellor, which would require a decision by Council. He outlined three options for a way forward and invited Senate members to express a view.

That Option 2 set out in paper S/13/34 be recommended to Council that the current appointment of Lord Phillips continue beyond 10 years, but for a defined period of time to allow a transition to a new appointment, subject explicitly to the 10 year maximum from the outset. Senate considered such an approach was best designed to be properly respectful of the importance of the

role and the contribution that Lord Phillips had made to the University.
	147/13
148/13

	
	 
	

	APPLICATION PROCESS FOR THE REGIUS PROFESSORSHIP (S/13/35)



	Received
	A report prepared Mr Bryn Morris regarding the appointment process for the Regius Professorship, which included the membership of the Selection Panel, the criteria for selection and the term of the appointment.
	149/13

	
	 
	

	Resolved
	That the recommendations, as set out in paper S/13/35, be approved. 
	150/13

	
	
	

	REPORTS OF COMMITTEES 
	

	
	

	Academic Board (S/13/36)


	

	Undergraduate student retention, progression and success

	

	Resolved
	That a task and finish group be convened to look at policy, procedure and practice from the point of view of equality of diversity, and to identify where changes need to be made.

	151/13

	Amendment to an existing variation to Rules of Assessment for degrees in the Department of Psychology 
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	That the variation to the Rules of Assessment for degrees in the Department of Psychology be amended as set out in paper S/13/36. 
	152/13

	Amendments to Rules of Assessment for Four Year Courses
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	That the Rules of Assessment for four year courses be amended as set out in paper S/13/36. 


	153/13

	Approval of new Research Award Titles

	

	Resolved
	That the following new PhD title be approved with immediate effect and for full-time and part-time delivery unless stated otherwise:
PhD Mathematical Sciences (MPhil Mathematical Sciences and MSD Mathematical Sciences are exit awards).
	154/13

	
	

	Academic Partnerships Board (S/13/37)


	

	Validation of New Courses


	

	Resolved
	That the following University of Essex Online courses be validated for delivery by Kaplan Open Learning with immediate effect after Senate approval, subject to the conditions outlined in the validation report being met by agreed deadlines.  The courses would be subject to review in line with the next cycle of periodic review for the business and management programme due in 2016/17.
Kaplan Open Learning (University of Essex Online)
· MSc Business and Management

Incorporating the following exit awards:

· PG Dip Business and Management

· PG Cert Business and Management

· PG Dip Business and Management

Incorporating the following exit award:

· PG Cert Business and Management
· PG Cert Business and Management

	155/13

	Validation of New Site of Delivery


	

	Resolved
	That the elements specified below on the following courses be validated for part delivery at a new site, the National Skills Academy Backstage Centre in Purfleet, Thurrock, with immediate effect, subject to the conditions outlined in the validation report being met by agreed deadlines. A formal review of the programme was to be carried out at the end of the 2012-13 academic year.

South Essex College

The common year 1 on the following courses:

· BA (Hons) Television Production and Screen Media

· BA (Hons) Digital Animation

· BA (Hons) Journalism

· BA (Hons) Photography

· BA (Hons) Creative Writing for Media 

Year 2 on the following course:

· BA (Hons) Television Production and Screen Media

	156/13

	Revalidation of Existing Courses


	

	Resolved
	That the following courses be revalidated for delivery by Writtle College for a period of five years subject to the response to the recommendations outlined in the periodic review report being met by agreed deadlines, and with the next review due during the 2017/18 academic year.

Writtle College
· MSc Horticulture (Crop Production)

· MSc Postharvest Technology

· PG Diploma Horticulture (Crop Production)

· PG Diploma Postharvest Technology

· PG Certificate Horticulture
· PG Certificate Postharvest Technology

	157/13

	Institutional Review

	

	Institutional Review of Kaplan Open Learning

	

	
	That Kaplan Open Learning continues to be of an appropriate standard for the delivery of programmes leading to awards of the University of Essex, and that they be re-approved as a partner institution, subject to the response to the recommendations outlined in the institutional review report being met by agreed deadlines.  It is recommended that the partnership be reviewed after a period of five years, during the academic year 2017/18.

	158/13

	Institutional Review of the Tavistock and Portman NHS Foundation Trust

	

	
	That the Tavistock and Portman NHS Foundation Trust continues to be of an appropriate standard for the delivery of programmes leading to awards of the University of Essex, and that they be re-approved as a partner institution for a period of five years from October 2012, subject to the response to the recommendations outlined in the institutional review report being met by agreed deadlines.
	159/13

	Amendment to Course Titles


	

	Resolved
	That the following changes of title be approved with immediate effect:

Kaplan Open Learning - University of Essex Online
From:
MSc Business Management

To
MSc Business and Management

From:
BA (Hons) Criminal Justice

To
BA (Hons) Criminology and Criminal Justice
	160/13

	
	
	

	Validation Of Exit Award Titles

	

	
	That the following named exit awards be approved with immediate effect:

Colchester Institute
On the BA (Hons) Management

· Certificate of Higher Education in Management

· Diploma of Higher Education in Management

On the BA (Hons) Management of Hospitality

· Certificate of Higher Education Management of Hospitality

· Diploma of Higher Education Management of Hospitality

On the BA (Hons) Management of Sport:

· Certificate of Higher Education Management of Sport

· Diploma of Higher Education Management of Sport

On the FdA Management

· Certificate of Higher Education in Management

On the FdA Management of Hospitality

· Certificate of Higher Education Management of Hospitality

On the FdA Management of Sport:

· Certificate of Higher Education Management of Sport

That the following named exit award be approved with immediate effect:
Kaplan Open Learning - University of Essex Online
On the BA (Hons) Criminology and Criminal Justice:
· DipHE Criminology and Criminal Justice


	161/13

	Amendment to Exit Award Titles


	

	Resolved
	That the following change of title of exit award be approved with immediate effect:

Kaplan Open Learning - University of Essex Online
On the BA (Hons) Criminology and Criminal Justice:
From:
CertHE Criminal Justice

To:
CertHE Criminology and Criminal Justice 

	162/13

	Discontinuation of Courses


	

	Resolved
	That the following courses be discontinued for new entrants with immediate effect:

Writtle College
· MSc International Horticulture

· MA International Horticulture

· PGDip International Horticulture

· BSc Sustainable  Food Management

	163/13

	Quality Assurance and Enhancement Committee (S/13/38)
	

	
	

	Noted
	
	164/13

	
	
	

	UCS Joint Academic Committee (S/13/39)


	

	New Courses To Proceed To Publicity And Validation


	

	Resolved
	That the following courses be approved for publicity purposes and to proceed to validation:

UCS Ipswich
· Return to Professional Practice (Nursing)
· BA (Hons) Business Management with Law
· BA (Hons) Accounting and Financial Management
· FdA Counselling
· FdSc Public Health
· BSc (Hons) Public Health
· BA (Hons) Heritage Studies

	165/13

	Course Suspension


	

	Resolved
	that the following courses be suspended with effect from October 2013:
UCS Suffolk New College
· FdSc Architectural Technology
· FdSc Construction
· BSc (Hons) Construction Management

	166/13

	Course Discontinuation

	

	Resolved
	that the following courses be discontinued with effect from October 2013:

UCS Ipswich

· Cert HE Health Administration
· FdA Health Administration
· Cert HE Public Health Practice
· FdA Public Health Practice
· Cert HE Health Sciences (Mammography)
· Cert HE Health Sciences Diagnostic Imaging)
· FdSc Health Sciences (Diagnostic Imaging) 
· Cert HE Health Sciences (Radiotherapy and Oncology)
· FdSc Health Sciences (Radiotherapy and Oncology)
· UCS Lowestoft

· FdA Sports Development and Coaching (with Football Specialism)
· UCS Great Yarmouth

· FdA Hospitality and Event Management

	167/13

	REPORTS OF FACULTY BOARDS


	

	Humanities and Comparative Studies (S/13/40)


	

	Approval of New Awards

	

	
	that the following awards in the Department of History be introduced with effect from October 2013:

· MA in History
· MA in History (Cultural and Social History Pathway)

· MA in History (Local and Regional History Pathway)

· MA in History (Public History Pathway)
· PG Certificate History

· PG Certificate History (Cultural and Social History Pathway)

· PG Certificate History (Local and Regional History Pathway)

· PG Certificate History (Public History Pathway)

	168/13

	Amendment to Award Titles

	

	Resolved
	that the following changes of title be approved in the Centre for 
Interdisciplinary Studies in the Humanities with immediate effect:
from:

to:
from:

to:
BA Humanities 

BA Liberal Arts

BA Humanities (including year abroad) 
BA Liberal Arts (including year abroad)


	169/13

	Temporary Discontinuation of Award
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following awards in the Department of History be temporarily discontinued with effect from October 2013: 

· MA in Cultural and Social History

· MA in Local, Community and Family History

· MA in Historical Studies

· MA in Researching the History of Britain
· MA in Digital History

· PG Certificate Cultural and Social History

· PG Certificate Historical Studies


	170/13

	Law and Management (S/13/41)

Approval of New Awards
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following programmes be approved with effect from October 2013:

· LLM International Business Law (12 & 24 month)

· LLM International Commercial Law (12 & 24 month)
· BSc Finance with Mandarin (4yr f/t)
	171/13

	
	
	

	Approval of Change of Awards
Essex Business School

	

	Resolved
	That the following undergraduate courses from Essex Business School be approved as Bachelor of Science (BSc) awards with effect from October 2013:

· BSc Accounting (formerly BA)

· BSc Accounting (Including Year Abroad) formerly BA)
· BSc Accounting and Finance (formerly BA)

· BSc Accounting and Finance (Including Year Abroad) (formerly BA)
· BSc Accounting and Management (formerly BA)

· BSc Accounting and Management (Including Year Abroad) (formerly BA)
· BSc Accounting with Economics (formerly BA)

· BSc Accounting with Economics (Including Year Abroad) (formerly BA)
	172/13

	
	
	

	Science and Engineering (S/13/42)


	

	Approval of New Awards

	

	Resolved
	that the following awards in the School of Biological Sciences be introduced with effect from October 2013:

· C990 MSc Environmental Resource Management
	173/13


	
	that the following awards in the School of Computer Science and Electronic Engineering be introduced with effect from October 2013:

· MSc Cloud Computing

· MSc Big Data and Text Analytics

· MSc Multimedia Networks 

	174/13

	
	that the following award in the Department of Mathematical Sciences be introduced with effect from October 2013:

· BSc Actuarial Science (Including Year Abroad)

	175/13

	Amendment to Award Titles


	

	
	that the following changes of title be approved in the School of Biological Sciences with effect from October 2013:

from:

to:
C161 MSc Marine Biology 

C161 MSc Tropical Marine Biology

	176/13

	
	from:

to:
from:

to:

from:

to:
G400 MSc Computer Science

G400 MSc Advanced Computer Science

G411 MSc Computational Intelligence

G411 MSc Artificial Intelligence

N3G6 MSc Financial Software Engineering 

N3G6 MSc Financial Computing

	

	
	that the following changes of title be approved in the Department of Mathematical Sciences with effect from October 2013:

from:

to:
from:

to:
GV19 BSc Mathematics and Humanities

GV19 BA Mathematics and Liberal Arts

GV1X BSc Mathematics and Humanities (Including Year Abroad)

GV1X BA Mathematics and Liberal Arts (Including Year Abroad)

	177/13

	Discontinuation of Awards


	

	Resolved
	that the following awards in the School of Biological Sciences and International Academy be discontinued as set out below:

· CD80 BSc Ecology, with effect from 2013-14

· C181 BSc Ecology, with effect from 2014-15

· CC80 BSc Ecology (Including Year Abroad), with effect from 2014-15 

· MSc Natural Environment and Society (P/T) with effect from 2013-14

· MSc Natural Environment and Society (F/T) with effect from 2013-14
· MSc Environmental Resource Management (P/T) with effect from 2013-14

· MSc Environmental Resource Management (F/T) with effect from 2014-15


	178/13

	Social Sciences (S/13/43)


	

	Approval of New Awards


	

	Resolved
	i.    that the following award in the Department of Language and Linguistics be retrospectively introduced from October 2012:

· BA Language Studies (Including Year Abroad)

ii.   that the following award in the Centre for Psychoanalytic Studies be introduced from  October 2013:

· MA Psychoanalytic and Jungian Studies


	179/13

	Discontinuation of Awards

	

	Resolved
	i. that the following award in the Department of Government be discontinued from October 2013:

· MA International Relations and the Media

ii. that the following award in the Department of Government be discontinued from October 2014: 

· BA International Development
· BA International Development (Including Year Abroad)

	180/13

	Amendment to Award Titles


	

	Resolved


	i.
that the following changes of title be approved with effect from October 2013:


from
BA Sociology and Humanities

to
BA Sociology and Liberal Arts


	181/13

	
	from
BA Sociology and Humanities (Including Year Abroad)

to
BA Sociology and Liberal Arts (Including Year Abroad)


	

	International Academy Board/Inter-Faculty Board (S/13/44)


	

	Approval of New Awards/Changes to Courses


	

	Resolved
	that the following courses be re-named with effect from October 2013:

From 
QV2H BA Literature and History of Art (4 years including foundation year)
To
QV2H BA Literature and Art History (4 years including foundation year)
From    LQV0 BA Humanities (4 years including foundation year)
To         LQV0 BA Liberal Arts (4 years including foundation year)
From   
L305 BA Sociology and Humanities (4 years including foundation year)
To         L305 BA Sociology and Liberal Arts (4 years including foundation year)

	182/13

	REPORTS OF COMMITTEES THAT REPORT ANNUALLY TO SENATE


	

	Honorary Degrees Committee (S/13/45)


	

	Amendment to the guidelines for nominations for the award of Honorary Degrees

	

	Resolved


	That the current revised guidelines for nominations for the award of Honorary Degrees, as presented at Annex A, be approved with immediate effect.

	183/13

	REPORT FROM THE POSTGRADUATE TAUGHT COURSES REVIEW GROUP (S/13/46)


	

	Noted
	
	184/13

	
	
	

	2014-15 ACCESS AGREEMENT (S/13/47)

	

	Noted
	
	185/13

	
	
	

	EAST 15 ACTING SCHOOL: STRATEGY TASK AND FINISH GROUP (S/13/48)

	
	
	

	Noted
	
	186/13

	
	
	


Richard Stock

Deputy Academic Registrar

24 April 2013
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1

